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	Welcome
	Could Spring be right around the corner?  Thanks for attending the Council Open House.  We have been busy little bees lately!  From Gymnastics, Wrestling, Basketball, Swimming, to the MS Play  and 2 Presidential Scholar Candidates! 

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Laura Jonozzo


	Council Delegates met and created a list of nominations for the PSO Council for 2013-2014. The slate will be voted on next month.

The slate is as follows:

President: Cindy Ring

1st VP: Amy Macy

2nd VP:  Laura Jonozzo

Treasurer:  Lottie Kraguljac

Corresponding Secretary: Lila Tamulewicz

Recording Secretary:  Julie Lyden



	2nd Vice President Megan Sarfi
	No report.  

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	The PSO Council Minutes from January have been approved and filed.

Thank you to those of you who have emailed me your meeting notes.  If you have not already done so, please email those to me today.

The attendance sheet is being passed around; please sign in.

	Corresponding Secretary

Ann Marie Williams
	Continue sending Ann Marie any info that can be passed along to the district.

	Treasurer

Kathy Moock
	Treasurer report submitted.   Western Reserve Bank has been bought out by Westfield Bank which has come with some changes.

Brecksville-Broadview Heights Council of PSO’s

Treasurer’s Report

March 7, 2013

Balance as of January 1, 2013                   
     $5,095.31

Deposits                                                   
     $       0.00

                          Disbursements                                              
     $       0.00

Balance as of January 31, 2013                             $5,095.31



	President

Lila Tamulewicz
	Kindergarten Registration

Tuesday, March 19 8am-4pm, Wednesday, March 20 12:30pm-8pm

The District needs help signing up children to be incoming 2013-2014 Kindergarten students.  Please sign up for a 2 hour slot to welcome our newest Bees!  Responsibilities include helping parents schedule Kdg. 

Sign up Genius for volunteer for members sign up.  Here is the link if you need it again 

my lap top set up in the back of the room if you can volunteer any time at all.

Students in the Arts “What’s Behind the Door” is this year’s theme.

Submission deadline March 21

Reception is April 18, 7pm, MS Cafeteria – All Presidents should plan on attending.  If you cannot attend, please send someone as your representative  

Website:  http://www.bbhpsocouncil.com/students-in-the-arts.html

We have been working hard on changes to our Standing Rules to make our PSO Units more consistent in some areas, specifically:

Nominating Committee - Basically makes how this committee is formed, the selection process, and representatives consistent across the units.

Gifts & Goals Standard Rule changes - Again, establishes how this committee is formed, selection process and some procedures.

Fundraising - We are currently working through established who can be allowed to partner with the PSO to fundraise. 

Standing Rule 20

The promotion of fundraisers.  There wasn't a written rule of what the PSO can promote regarding fundraisers.  We have decided that establishing this rule will help to reduce any confusion.

20.  Communication between the PSO and its members will consist of the works of the PSO, District or opportunities that will directly enhance the experiences of students.  The only fundraising opportunities able to be promoted will be either PSO or District related.

Vote on adding this Standing Rule to the PSO Council Standing Rules.

Lila took a motion to approve Standing Rule 20 – Megan Sarfi made the motion.  Gloria Joseph seconded the motion. Standard Rule 20 was approved without any discussion.  The motion was carried.  Standard Rule 20 is approved and will be added to PSO Council Standing Rules.

PSO Directory/Calendar - Is right around the corner.  Anyone interested in working on this please contact Lila.


	
	

	
	

	ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
	

	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	(1)New standards :  

We are in the midst of significant policy change in the state of Ohio.  In 2010, The Ohio Department of Education came out with new learning standards.  We have been updating our schools and making sure we are teaching the appropriate things.  In our district, we consider these the minimum standards.  Our school system is aligned with all the changes.  

(2) New evaluations:
A new Educator Evaluation Model will be implemented by law next year. It has two components: 1) Performance component (evaluating the teachers); 2)- Student achievement/performance.  Our district has testified about this issue –

We don’t agree with everything in the performance component: if we put it in as suggested, our administrative costs will increase dramatically.   We agree with accountability but some of the components need to be adjusted.

Also :3rd grade reading guarantee – Our district did not agree with all of the issues related to that so we met with state officials and were a part of some of the amendments to it.  

(3) New testing: 

A 2014 Ohio mandate: all children in grades 3 and up will do the Ohio Achievement assessments online – the kids will have to transition.  We will have the resources to do this, but the whole state may not.  Further, this testing will take about 9 hours per student.

(4)  New district report cards
The school report card is coming out -- the new one has dramatically changed.  We need to try to understand the new metrics involved.  We had a lengthy discussion of the repercussions of this new report card system.

(5) Strategic advisory committee 

They will meet next week and will be compiling all the info collected.   This is a very comprehensive task and includes many components including such things such as 

The enrollment study that has come back (about 600 less kids expected in future enrollment)

-facility assessment

transportation set up goes along with these other two 

tight resources.

(6)  All day kindergarten 

advertised price has decreased to $2600

	 Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	No report

	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	No report

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	No report

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	No report

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	No report

	Director of Pupil Services 

Casey Spirakus
	No report

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	No report



	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

 
	       I.   Freshmentoring – We have already begun working with our current 8th graders. We have assigned NHS members as "mentors" for members of the c/o '17, and have sent our students to the MS to meet with their "proteges" to talk about BBHHS, their courses, and entering the HS. We will continue to touch base with our "newbies," and plan a welcome "picnic" in August, 2013.  
    II.    Scheduling – Course request for 13-14 are being processed now, and we should begin scheduling for 13-14 right after Spring Break. Remember, courses requested and verified will NOT be changed, as our staffing is based on seats requested. 
  III.     OGT testing – for the classes of '15 (sophs) and '16 (frosh) is next week, with make-ups the following week. 9th and 10th graders report for school at regular time - make sure students are rested and nourished! 11th & 12th grade report by 9:15AM daily - next week only! We will have an adjusted bell schedule throughout the week. We have administered "Short Cycle" assessments in all OGT areas this year, to gather data about student strengths and weaknesses. We have worked to put our students in their best position to succeed on the OGT. 
 IV.  
National Merit Scholars – 8 members of the c/o 2013 have been named National Merit Finalists. This is an outstanding honor for our school, and reflects the excellence of this class. We also have 7 Commended Scholars!
    V.   Presidential Scholars – 2 students have been nominated for the honor of Presidential Scholar. This is a prestigious award, with only 141 scholars selected nationally (of 3,000,000 graduates). It is an honor to have two nominees!
 VI.  
Gymnastics – We won our 10th consecutive State Championship on Friday March 1st. On Saturday, March 2nd, our Bees won every individual championship - we are a dynasty! 
VII.      Wrestling – 9 qualifiers, 7 placers, 1 state champ, 2 runners-up and 3rd place overall at the State Championships capped off the greatest season in Bees Wrestling history!  
VIII.     Swim/Dive – Conference Championship for girls, Boys runners-up; team and individual records, and state qualifying individuals, relays and divers capped an outstanding season for our team.
 IX.   Hockey - Very competitive season, with memorable victories in the conference and tournament. 
 IX.     Basketball -  Conference Champions. Still alive in District Tournament play as of Wednesday.
  X.   Science Olympiad - State Qualifiers have posted strong performances against top competition,  
  XI.  Speech and Debate - State qualifiers in the most categories in team history. Strong showing in all tournaments. Best season in "Talking Bee' history.
    XII. P/T Conferences – Tonight 4 – 7PM HS café.
 

   XI.Spring Dates/Senior Information


-   AP Exams – We are testing May 6 – 16th.
- 5/18 - Prom/After Prom – Sat. 7-11PM Embassy Suites/HS Gym 12 – 4AM
- 5/22 Senior Awards @7PM Aud.; Finals 5/26 & 27 – As necessary (no F’s)
- 5/28 Honors Assembly – 815AM, Seniors dismissed @ 10AM
- 5/31 -Senior Breakfast/MANDATORY Commencement practice 8AM
- 6/1 – Commencement – State Theatre – 1PM. 
- 6/5;6/6 – Final exams

- 6/7 – last student day; early dismissal 


	Kathy Moock

HS PSO
	HS provided volunteer chaperones for the Winter Formal

HS supplied volunteers for the HS Market Day distribution in February

We are presenting funds for the HS Media Room shades as our Gifts and Goals donation

Our next meeting is next Tuesday, March12 at 7:00pm in the HS Media Center and we will have our PSO staff representative Dathan Cole explain the difference between academic, accelerated, honors, and AP classes within the same subject.

We are currently recruiting volunteers for After Prom on Saturday, May 18th.  We need volunteers in all areas including check-in, refreshments, games, casino, security, and photo booth.  We will also be selling raffle tickets for a $1500 cash prize.  The proceeds from the raffle are utilized to fund the After Prom event.

	Middle School 

Pat Farrell

Principal
	Washington D.C. Update

May will be here before you know it!  We are busy finalizing all of the details for another successful eighth grade trip to Washington D.C.   Final payment is due today, March 7th by the end of the school day.  The Washington D.C. parent meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 8th at 7pm in the middle school auditorium.  The chaperone meeting is scheduled for Saturday, April 20th from 9am to 12 pm in the middle school library.

Outdoor Education Update:

The end of March is almost here!  Sixth grade parents, please make sure you have all of your permission slips and any needed medical forms in to the office by the end of this week.  Your payment of $146.50 is due one week before your child’s scheduled trip to the Cuyahoga Valley Environmental Education Center.  If you have special dietary requests that form should be mailed right to the CVECC.  Parents who are chaperoning the trip must have their Volunteer Waiver form and Medical form in prior to leaving on your scheduled day.  The trip dates are as follows:



6 RED:  March 19 – 22


6 GOLD:  March 25 – 28

Award Winning Art on Display:

Currently on display in the middle school showcases are the 7th and 8th grade art projects that were entered in the 2013 Scholastic Art Awards.  Our middle school won a record 16 awards this year. The award winning ceramic Pop Art Food and Imaginary Creatures are also on display in the showcases.  BBHMS won 8 awards in the sculpture category alone.  There are also displays in the community at the Brecksville Public Library and the Board of Education.  

Important Dates to Remember:

March 13: Grades 7 and 8 Band / Jazz Band Concert (7:30 pm)

March 20: Winter Sports Recognition Night (7pm)

March 29 – April 7: Spring Break 

April 12: No School – Teacher Work Day

May 1: OAA Testing Begins

May 6: D.C. Luggage Drop Off

May 7 – 10:  Grade 8 Washington D.C. trip

	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider

MS PSO
	The Spring Seussical was a success.  The students had lots of fun putting on the show. 

Our second 6th grade social took place February 22, and our second canteen took place February 15.  Students enjoyed games, music and other activities. 

Next week we will have the Central School PSO and the MS PSO Joint meeting.  Central school parents who have children coming up to the Middle Schools will take a tour of the building.

Malleys chocolate fundraiser is the second fundraiser for the middle school.  If you haven’t ordered yet, you still got a chance to do so. Visit www.middleschoolpso.com and order online.  Orders of $50 or more are shipped directly to your house and there is no shipping and handling charges.

Today is the last day of the scholastic book fair. Students got a chance to buy books, pencils, pens, erasers etc at a good cost.  

	Elementary Schools

Joint Report

Beverly Chambers
	 Sandra Philipson visit.  The author visited Highland Drive and Chippewa School this week.  She is from Chagrin Falls and has written a number of books, including Annie Loses Her Leg but Finds Her Way, Max's Wild Goose Chase, The Artist, and her latest books are Max's Rules and Ollie's Monsters!  Mr. Wasil and Mrs. Blaustein, building Media Specialists, did a great job in sharing Ms. Philipson's books with the children over the course of the past few weeks during their Media Center time!  Ms. Philipson brought her two dogs with her...as they are often found throughout her books!

Chippewa and Highland Drive are participating in the One School, One Book program this spring.  The program has a goal of building a community of readers!  All staff and families will be reading The World According to Humphrey during the month of March.  Students will be involved in a variety of activities to supplement the reading.  Activities include:  daily trivia questions, a visit from Humphrey the Hamster, web site activities, creating a school video summary of the book…just to name a few.  Highland Drive is working on naming their new enrollee- a Syrian hamster. Name choices are being voted on during on site visits. Schultzie is winning so far.  Chippewa has planned a flash mob and a visit from Humphrey to introduce the students to One School, One Book!
Hilton’s Right-to-Read week is March 18-22, theme is science, will culminate with Art Show and Book Fair on Fri. Mar. 22. Lots of fun and exciting science reading activities planned!

Chippewa’s Kindergarten Open House was held at the end of February and was enjoyed by all!  It is amazing to see how much the children have grown during their year in school!

Hilton’s Open House Program for K, 2 & 3 was also very successful and well attended!

Speaking of Kindergarten…Kindergarten registration is this month.  Kindergarten screening for Chippewa, Hilton, and Highland Drive is scheduled for April.  Check your building’s web site for specific dates.

A few more bits of news from Chippewa:

Chippewa’s second grade students are busy preparing for their spring performance at the Middle School.  Be sure to mark your calendars for Thursday, March 21, 7:00!  Hope to see everyone there!

Bee Your Best students for the month of February received certificates and enjoyed popsicles…YUM!  

A few more bits of news from Hilton:

Great fun at the Hilton Family Bingo Night on Feb. 15

Hilton had a second grader as Principal for a Day on Feb. 14 (won it at fundraiser) 

The annual Pre-School inspection from ODE is coming up on March 11 to renew the license

New Playground Project Kickoff Letter was sent home to parents last month

News from Central:
Central students have really jumped on the Kids College bandwagon.  Kids College is a computer based intervention and enrichment program that targets improving math and reading skills.  During our February contest students logged over 50,000 home usage minutes during a two week period.  This month our March Madness Kids College contest is tracking total questions answered at school and at home.  Just this week students have answered over 55,000 so far!

Kudos to the fifth grade band for a fine first concert.  They sounded great!  

Kudos also to 5th graders for completion of DARE program.  A wonderful graduation ceremony was held for them at the HS in the auditorium.

News from Highland:

4 entrepreneurial third graders proposed the selling of bows---- made from duct tape , proceeds going to Kick It for Cancer. They made the bows, created the posters, announced the sales during the lunch hour and finished with 267 dollars being sent to the charity. So impressive.
COSI visited again to introduce our students to the many forms of energy.


	Central School Chris Hartland

Principal
	See joint report

	Beth Champion, Marianne Jones

Central PSO
	We have had two very successful Book Club meetings.  There will be one more on March 25.

Our joint meeting with the Middle School is on March 14th.  This will be when our 5th grade parents can learn all about the middle school for the upcoming year.

The Central School Book Fair and Art Show are on March 26 and March 27 from 6-8

On April 11th we will have the Central School Variety Show.  The high school drama club has been working with our volunteers, which has been a nice experience for all the children involved.

Also upcoming, on May 4th, we will have our first "Take your Mom to Prom" dance.   This is a dance for both sons and daughters to bring their mom to dance and have fun!  

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers

Principal
	See joint report

	Julie Guardado, Laura Redinger

Chippewa PSO
	Basket a day giveaways – raised $3000.

Nominating committee working on next years slate

Manners and Etiquette lunch coming up

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara

Principal


	See joint report

	Sue Nall, 

Stella Skaljac

Highland PSO
	PSO Communications: We continue to send out weekly updates as our main form of communication.  We have substantially reduced the amount of “back-up” paper we are sending home this 2nd half of the year.

PSO Involvement: Our 1st Parent’s Night out at Burntwood was a success.  We had about 40 people who attended- there were new & old faces.

PSO Fundraisers: (1) Jump Rope for the Heart raised over $3000- a record for Highland. (2) Spring Walkathon – Saturday, April 27th with all other elementary schools.  We have met & are in the planning phases.

Misc:  We have updated & will be voting on  updated standing rules and Nominating & Gift/Goals committees are under way

	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	See joint report

	Dacia Pitzer

Hilton PSO
	Hilton is kicking off its Playground Project with a bedsheet fundraiser.  From March 8 - March 22, Hilton will sell bedsheets in multiple colors, 1500 thread count, delivered to your home.  Also, Hilton has its Spring Bookfair coming up March 22, with a visit from Clifford, the Big Red Dog.  Right to Read week is that week with a science lab theme

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	Beach Ball is this Saturday night 

      * Ipad tickets are online – only selling 100 tickets ($20 each)

       * Great auction items



	Trish Oswald – Students in the Arts


	No report

	Kathy Derbin – Market Day


	No report

	Bonnie Rolf – Band Boosters


	No report

	Diane Fischer

Athletic Boosters


	Bee Athletic Boosters
It's that time of year that the BAB assimilates their Officer nominating committee the upcoming school year. If anyone is interested in either being a member of a committee or fill an officer position, please contact Beth O’Donnell ASAP. In order to be a BAB officer, you must have headed up a committee within the last 12 months. The open positions for the 2013/2014 school year include the following:

President

1st Vice President

2nd Vice President

Treasurer

Secretary

Concessions

Team Representative

Golf Outing

50/50

Membership

Technology



In addition, the BAB Celebrates lots of winter sport achievements!

Swimming - Boy’s 7th in district; Girls 5th in District. The teams experienced the highest number of district and state qualifiers in school history.

Girl’s Diving - Michelle Moock state qualifier!! Congrats!!

Hockey - Finished 2nd in division

Boys Basketball - Freshman undefeated; JV undefeated, Varsity 20-3 and currently in playoffs. Coach of the Year - Steve Mehalik, and SWC Player of the Year, Mark Chrzanowski. Congrats!!

Gymnastics - 10th straight State title!! BBHHS won every event in both the team and individual competitions taking 17 of 30 medals. Freshman, Alecia Farina made STATE history with a score of 9.9 on the vault. She also placed 1st in 4 out of 5 events. Michaela Romito placed first on floor. 

Wrestling - 1st in sectionals; 2nd in districts; 13 individual qualifiers for Districts; 9 individual qualifiers for States; 3 qualified for Finals; 7 place winners over all. Aaron Assad won States; Austin Assad placed 2nd and Quinton Hiles placed 2nd individually. BBHHS placed 3rd as a team in State. 

High School Athletic Director, Dan Kalinsky stated, "It was a truly magical and historic weekend for BBHHS."

Other announcements/Save the Dates:

WInter Sports Reception is March 14th at 7:00 pm.

BAB Annual Golf Outing will be held on Friday, September 6th at Sleepy Hollow Golf Club. 

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	Quest is an informational and networking group of parents of children with special needs in the district.  If any families are interested in a parent support meeting please contact Maria at 44-717-1681 or by email jtmfh@yahoo.com.


Lila adjourned the meeting at 10:55am.

Dates to Remember
March 9 – Schools Foundation Beach Ball

March 11-15 – Grades 10-12 OGT 

March 19 - Market Day Pick Up @ MS

March 19 - KDG Registration 8a-4p

March 20 - KDG Registration 12-8p

March 21 - Students in the Arts Submission Deadline

March 23 - NHS Dance

March 28 - PSO President's Meeting

March 29-April 5 - Spring Break

April 11 - PSO Council Meeting.

Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes
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PSO Council President, Lila Tamulewicz, called the meeting to order at 9:35 am and led the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 20 people in attendance.    

















